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AGENDA ITEM NO.  __M-1__
DATE:

June 5, 2010

TO:

APA California Board of Directors

FROM:

Steven A. Preston, FAICP, Chapter Historian – South

SUBJECT:
QUARTERLY REPORT

RECOMMENDATION

This report is for information only.  It may be received and filed.

REPORT
Thank you for asking Larry Mintier and me to continue the outstanding work Betty Croly has done over her career as the Chapter Historian.  I suspect that Larry and I are both still getting our feet under us, but here is a report of my status working these issues in Southern California:

Current Activities

	ACTIVITY
	UPDATE

	Annual Conference
	Seeking information on availability of booth for annual display.  I would appreciate receiving information concerning the appropriate individuals to contact.  We have no records from Betty as to the status of the Planning Pioneer and Landmark Awards, and would appreciate receiving a copy of any documentation that the staff may have.  I will be contacting National as well.

	Archives
	I have contacted the CCAPA Archives at CSUN to assess the status of the archives program.  Robert Marshall has retired as head of the archives, and we are in communication with executives who are less familiar with the collection.  Because of budget issues at CSUN, they have asked us to hold off on attempting to access the collection and staff until August.

	60th Anniversary Video
	We have previewed a reading of the script and made some recent adjustments.  The video editors are now putting images to the sequences, and then will be working with us to assemble some images that they have not been able to secure.  Lance Schulte, Janet Ruggiero and Jeannette Dinwiddie-Moore have been a tremendous support.   Target date: Summer 2010.

	Planning Magazine/ Planners of Color Project
	One of the wonderful outcomes of our 60th anniversary celebration two years ago in Long Beach was a subsidiary effort to research the history of planners of color in California, which we are hoping to include to some extent in our video.  

I hope you were all able to see the ‘Viewpoint’ feature in the March Planning magazine, which featured our work on the video project and planners of color.  We have received several complimentary calls and e-mails from outside the state in response.


Longer Term Goals

Although Larry Mintier and I had a brief opportunity to chat in January at the UCLA Land Use Law Conference, we have not gotten together in the past few months.  But let me share a few other activities that are on my screen:
1. Arrange a visit for Larry and me to view the UC Berkeley archives, where APA California’s predecessor organization, the California Association of Planners, has records going back to the 1930s.
2. Strengthen our relationships with other planning history groups such as the Los Angeles Regional Planning History Group (LARPHG).

3. Strengthen our existing bonds with APA California’s Planner Emeritus Network (PEN).

We understand that Betty Croly is back East at present and may be ill.  We are hoping to be able to connect with her at some point to determine what resources she may still have to share with us.  If any of you have recent information concerning her status, we would appreciate hearing from you.

FISCAL IMPACT

None.

ACTION

I recommend that the Board receive and file this report.
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